LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 5th JULY 2013 1.00PM
COMMITTEE ATTENDING
Ste Cuddy, Steve Evans, Keith Graham (Chairperson), David Higham, Tommy Hutchinson, Rishi Jain (SIO), Ian Littlewood, Dave Smith, Thomas Wilson (Ticket Office).
APOLOGIES
Colin McCall (DLO), Ian Pickett.
MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MINUTES
· Membership card design approved and will incorporate the 10% discount for use in all club shops and Bootroom outlets.

TICKETING UPDATE
· Preston North End tickets are still available for ambulant and visually impaired, wheel chair tickets are sold out.

· Celtic tickets all sold out.

· Steven Gerrard testimonial tickets have also sold out.

· For the members sale on Monday 8th July, 24 staff and 3 managers will be on hand to help with enquiries.

· Just previous to our meeting, the club have announced that they will freeze disabled ticket prices at last season’s level and the tier system will not apply. This is partly due to additional TV cameras being installed which will run along the touchline and may in parts obstruct the viewing of those people in the lower rows of the paddock. This will be reviewed at a later date, but in the meantime we are happy with the clubs initial decision.
DLO UPDATE
· Colin is to be available at the member’s sale on Monday 8th July to aid disabled members if required and answer any general enquiries. Refreshments and toilet facilities will be available.
· Rishi advised us that he had ascertained that there are 332 disabled supporters registered in the club’s membership scheme.
MEMBERSHIP AND DATABASE
· Now that the membership card has been approved, it is hoped that we can commence the annual membership for all members in August 2013, next month.

· Keith is to arrange a meeting with Ste Cuddy, Colin McCall and Rishi Jain to draw up plans for a solution to the problem of our events not being heavily weighted with non-disabled guests, in view that we are a disabled association.
HOT POT/POY
· Steve Evans has confirmed that Darren Farley is attending the Hot Pot supper.

· The mail shot for the event is to be sent out on 21st July.

· Ste Cuddy to let Rishi have the draft flyer for producing with the mail shot.
AOB
· Dave Smith to check that the membership form and factsheet are up to date for the coming season.

· Keith and Ste Cuddy met with Bob Humphries (Chair of the Supporters Committee) at his request to discuss the ticket price tier system.

· Ian Littlewood attended the Supporters Committee open meeting in June, and gave a summary; we discussed general items which were of relevance to us. 

NEXT MEETING
· Friday 9th August 2013. Rishi to book relevant location, preferably No 7 Bar with oblong table setup. 

If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com
